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Auburn unveils plans for 
mixed income housing project 

AUBURN, ME – At a meeting of 
the Auburn City Council held on Monday, 
October 16, the City of Auburn’s Business 
& Community Development Department 
announced its groundbreaking plans for 
an innovative mixed-income housing de-
velopment comprising 100 units in the 
heart of New Auburn. 

The comprehensive project propos-
al was introduced during the city council 
workshop. This initiative also includes a 
grant application submitted to the U.S. 
Department of Housing & Urban Devel-
opment, aimed at securing $9.5 million to 
cover critical infrastructure costs such as 
the installation of new roads, sidewalks, 
and essential public utilities like water, 
sewer, and gas services for the upcoming 
residential community. 

The proposed housing development 
includes the construction of 48 brand-new 
single-family homes, 8 owner-occupied 
duplexes, and three multi-unit apartment 
buildings. This forward-thinking project 
emphasizes the city’s commitment to fos-
tering a diverse and inclusive community 
for its residents. 

“This is a wonderful example of gov-
ernment working with private developers 
and community partners to create innova-
tive, transformative projects that will en-
hance our housing choices,” said Auburn 
Mayor Jason J. Levesque. The highlight 
of Monday’s workshop presentation is the 
revelation that Homes for All, LLC, repre-
sented by Fatuma Hussein and a team of 

experienced housing developers, will be 
spearheading this transformative project. 

In addition to the city’s involvement, 
several esteemed partners have pledged 
their support for this initiative, including 
the Androscoggin Land Trust which will 
oversee the management of 25 acres of 
adjacent conservation land, providing res-
idents with access to scenic hiking trails, 
as well as the YMCA of Auburn-Lewis-
ton which pledges to establish a modern 
childcare facility within the development, 
offering invaluable support to families 
and working parents. 

“As an advocate for a more equitable 
Maine and community, the Winter Oaks 
Housing Development reflects Auburn’s 
progress and our hard work towards im-
proving our overall quality of life and 
building healthier and sustainable com-
munities for everyone through housing 
and workforce,” said Hussein. “I’m ex-
cited to see how this project unfolds and 
begins to pave a new future for Auburn 
residents.” 

The project has garnered substantial 
letters of support from key stakeholders, 
including the Androscoggin Emergency 
Management Agency, Community Con-
cepts Inc., the Maine State Housing Au-
thority, and Androscoggin Savings Bank. 

The City of Auburn is proud to usher 
in a new era of housing development that 
not only addresses the diverse needs of its 
residents but also reinforces its dedication 
to community growth and wellbeing. 

Follow us on Facebook!
Don’t miss our weekly giveaways!

A great girls’ night out 
at The Public Theatre

“Paint Night” cast – Left to Right: Jane 
Abernethy as Vera, Jessica DiGiovanni as 
Bree, Kate Udall as Miriam, Jeri Marshall 
as Gwen, Susan Craves as Fern, and Jessica 
Mosher as Lolly

LEWISTON, ME -- The Public The-
atre presents the world premiere of  Paint 
Night, a hilarious and heartbreaking new play 
that will speak to women of all ages Oct 20 
– 29.

Imagine a modern-day Steel Magnolias, 
when six women get together in a Paint Stu-
dio for a much- needed girls night out. Their 
plan is to paint and sip, but as the alcohol 
flows, so does their laughter and tears, and 
their thoughts on motherhood and woman-
hood get hilariously and heartbreakingly re-
vealed. Paint Night is about the way women 
support each other in an unpredictable world 
and what happens when we put down our cell 
phones and paint outside the lines of our com-
fort zone.”

Director Janet Mitchko says, “Whether 
you’re a mother, a daughter or a grandmother, 
every woman will recognize a part of herself 
or her life in this play.  Paint Night also rais-
es current topics happening in our world in a 
funny, honest, and relatable way”.

Last season Mitchko directed play-
wright Carey Crim’s,  Morning After Grace. 
“The great thing about Carey’s writing” says 
Mitchko, “is her sense of humor and the way 
she incorporates it so truthfully into the dif-
ficult moments of life. We are pleased that 
Maine audiences will be the first people to 
see this play and we promise it will make you 
laugh, cry and perhaps even inspire you to try 
a paint night”.

In fact, audiences will have a chance to 
meet playwright Carey Crim and share their 
thoughts about the play as she will be attend-
ing the free Sat, Oct 21 post-show discussion 
following the 3pm performance.

The six professional actresses in the 
show portray mothers, daughters, and grand-
mothers, as well as friends. Kate Udall 
(Miriam) plays the mother of Lolly (Jessica 
Mosher) the bride-to-be the paint night is cel-
ebrating. Also at the paint night is Miriam’s 
old college roommate Fern (Susan Craves), 

accompanied by her multi-tasking daughter 
Bree (Jessica DiGiovanni) and Bree’s best 
friend and mother of three, Gwen (Jeri Mar-
shall). Leading the paint night is Vera (Jane 
Abernethy) the creative and Yoda-like own-
er of the paint night studio.  These actresses 
have been practicing their painting skills with 
local artist Melanie Therien from Wicked Il-
lustrations. In fact, many of the paintings on 
the set are from actual local paint nights!

The art studio where the play takes 
place has been designed by Kit Mayer, cos-
tumes by Anne Collins, and lighting by Betty 
Faul-Welfare.

Grab the women you love and go 
see  Pant Night, now playing at The Public 
Theatre, Lewiston/Auburn’s Professional 
Theatre, Oct 20 - 29. Showtimes are Thurs 
and Fri at 7:30pm, Sat at 3pm, Sun at 2pm 
with an added Sat evening on Oct 28 at 
7:30pm.  Tickets are $30 Adults, $25 Groups 
10+, $20 Student 19+ with ID and can be pur-
chased online  at thepublictheatre.org or by 
calling 782-3200. The Theatre is located at 31 
Maple St., Lewiston.

Paint Night  is sponsored by Platz As-
sociates, The Sun Journal, Bennett Radio 
Group, Androscoggin Bank, Butler Brothers 
and Twin City Times.
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AARP Maine celebrates LGBTQ+ History Month

PORTLAND, ME 
-- AARP Maine celebrates 
LGBTQ+ History Month 
– and the contributions of 
Maine community activists 
in building a civil rights 
movement – on Friday, 
Oct. 27 at 12 p.m. Eastern 
when it hosts the online 
event  Maine’s LGBTQ+ 
Trailblazers: Exploring 
the University of Southern 
Maine’s Jean Byers Samp-
son Center for Diversity. 
Registration for the free 
online event is now open 
at  https://virtualevents.
aarp.org/Trailblazers/ 

“Engaging with the 
LGBTQ+ community 
and highlighting its valu-
able history in our state 
is important to AARP’s 
commitment to equity, 
diversity and inclusion,” 
says Noël Bonam, AARP 
Maine State Director. 

“AARP Maine is excited 
to highlight the remarkable 
role our state has played 
in the greater movement 
for LGBTQ+ civil rights. 
The University of South-
ern Maine’s collection 
illuminates the lives of 
change-makers active in 
this movement over the 
past 50-plus years, as well 
as those here in Maine 
who simply lived ordinary 
lives.” 

Maine’s LGBTQ+ 
Trailblazers  will feature 
three University of South-
ern Maine (USM) staff 
members who have played 
key roles in the devel-
opment of the Universi-
ty’s LGBTQ+ collection, 
which preserves papers, 
photographs and other 
significant contributions 
of LGBTQ+ activists in 
Maine dating back over 50 

years. 
Susie R. Bock, Coor-

dinator of Special Collec-
tions and Director of the 
Jean Byers Sampson Cen-
ter for Diversity in Maine 
at USM, will discuss the 
work of the Center and 
spotlight some of the im-
ages in “Act Up Fight Back 
Take Pictures: Ten Years of 
Queer Activism in Maine,” 
a collection of photographs 
by Annette Dragon taken 
during the 1990s, when 
HIV/AIDS activism and 
non-discrimination protec-
tions in Maine law were 
prominent concerns.

  Megan MacGregor, 
Instruction and Outreach 
Librarian at USM, will 
discuss the importance of 
the LGBTQ+ collection 
and its impact on a vari-
ety of audiences. She will 
also field questions from 

attendees during the Oct. 
27 online event. 

Wendy Chapkis, 
Ph.D., Professor of Sociol-
ogy and Women & Gender 
Studies at USM, will dis-
cuss “Querying the Past,” 
an oral history project that 
now features recorded in-
terviews with over 100 
LGBTQ+ individuals in 
Maine. Dr. Chapkis will 
discuss the unique role 
oral history plays in giving 
voice to individuals who 
might otherwise be over-
looked in the narrative of a 
civil rights movement. 

The event will also 
feature  Steven G. Bull, 
longtime social activist 
whose LGBTQ+ activism 
dates back over 50 years, 
when in 1973 he co-found-
ed the Wilde-Stein Club at 
the University of Maine in 
Orono, as well as one of 

Maine’s earliest LGBTQ+ 
publications, the  Maine 
Gay Task Force Newslet-
ter, launched in 1974.

  Registration 
for  Maine’s LGBTQ+ 
Trailblazers,  a free on-
line event, is available 
at  https://virtualevents.
aarp.org/Trailblazers/ . 
Those who join the event at 
12 p.m. Eastern on Friday, 
October 27 will be able to 
place questions in the chat 
section about the LGBTQ+ 
collection at the Jean 
Byers Sampson Center for 
Diversity in Maine. The 
event will also be available 
on-demand by registering 
at the same URL following 
its premiere.

  AARP’s unwaver-
ing commitment to the 
LGBTQ+ audience reflects 
our core belief in the dig-
nity, worth a​nd potential 

of every individual. Our 
commitment can be mea-
sured by what we say – and 
what we do. In o​ur policy 
work at the community, 
state, and national lev-
els, we are proud to stand 
with LGBTQ+ members, 
non-members, allies, and 
partner organizations. As 
our founder, Dr. Ethel Per-
cy Andrus, said, “What 
we do, we do for all.” We 
proudly carry this guid-
ing principle forward in 
our work with LGBTQ+ 
audiences. For more in-
formation about AARP’s 
LGBTQ+ outreach and re-
sources, visit https://www.
aarp.org/pride

 To learn more about 
AARP and our work in 
Maine, visit  www.aarp.
org/me  and follow us on 
Facebook, Twitter and In-
stagram @aarpmaine.

New Ventures Maine launches 
mini-grant competition

A U G U S T A , 
ME—New Ventures 
Maine  (NVME) has an-
nounced open applica-
tions for their statewide 
Fall 2023 Marketing 
Mini-Grant Competition.

The NVME Market-
ing Mini-Grant Program 
aims to strengthen access 
to markets for micro-busi-
nesses by supporting the 
development of marketing 
tools, materials, and activ-
ities. NVME will award 
cash mini-grants—up to 
$1,000 per region (defined 
below)—to microenter-
prises for marketing proj-
ects through a competitive 
application process. Ap-
plications are due Friday, 
November 3, 2023.

Eligible applicants 
include individual mi-
cro-business owners, 
business partners, or 
groups of business own-
ers. Businesses apply to 
the region in which they 
are based (see below for 

details).
Application criteria 

include: 1)  Five or fewer 
full-time equivalent em-
ployees; 2) sales in the 
current calendar year; and 
3) gross annual sales of no 
more than $150,000 (pre-
vious calendar year).

New Ventures 
Maine’s mini-grants 
support new or expand-
ed business marketing 
and promotion. Winning 
grants must be matched by 
a 25% contribution which 
can come from business 
profits, personal funds, or 
other sources.

Regions and contacts 
are defined for the NVME 
mini-grant program as 
follows:

Aroostook County: 
Destin DeCambre, 207-
768-9468,  destin.decam-
bre@maine.edu

Kennebec & Som-
erset Counties: Jean 
Dempster, 207-621-
3434,  dempster@maine.

edu
Sagadahoc, Lincoln, 

Knox & Waldo Counties: 
Alicia LaFosse, 207-621-
7457,  alicia.lafosse@
maine.edu

Penobscot, Pis-
cataquis, Hancock & 
Washington Counties: 
Banjo Ogunlela, 207-262-
7842,  oyebanjo.ogunle-
la@maine.edu

Cumberland & York 
Counties: Elaine Thom-
as, 207-799-5025,  elaine.
thomas@maine.edu

Androscoggin, Ox-
ford & Franklin Counties: 
Dion Olmstead, 207-753-
6581,  dion.r.olmstead@
maine.edu

Marketing mini-
grants are sponsored in 
part by Norway Savings 
Bank, Katahdin Trust 
Company, and Kennebec 
Savings Bank. For more 
information, contact the 
region representative list-
ed above or visit the New 
Ventures Maine website.

Help light the world in teal 
for Alzheimer’s Awareness 

NEW YORK — 
The Alzheimer’s Founda-
tion of America (AFA) is 
inviting sites around the 
world, from large sky-
scrapers and stadiums to 
small town halls, to help 
Light the World in Teal on 
November 2 to raise Alz-
heimer’s awareness.  To 
date, more than 1,000 
landmarks in all 50 states 
and 13 foreign countries 
have signed up to par-
ticipate in the initiative, 
which takes place during 
National Alzheimer’s 
Awareness Month. Teal is 
AFA’s Alzheimer’s aware-
ness color.  

“Every site that par-
ticipates in this global 
initiative is making a dif-
ference in the fight against 
Alzheimer’s disease- and 
the more that join, the 
more awareness we will 
raise about Alzheimer’s,” 
said Charles J. Fuschillo, 
Jr., AFA’s President and 

CEO. “We invite every-
one to ‘go teal’ on Novem-
ber 2 to show their support 
for the millions of people 
living with Alzheimer’s.”   

Sites that have al-
ready signed up to partici-
pate include:

  One World Trade 
Center (New York, NY)

Willis Tower (Chica-
go, IL)

SoFi Stadium (Ingle-
wood, CA)

Raymond James Sta-
dium (Tampa, FL)

George Bush Inter-
national Airport (Houston, 
TX)

Ford Field (Detroit, 
MI)

Phoenix Sky Har-
bor International Airport 
(Phoenix, AZ)

Columbia Center 
(Seattle, WA)

Ben Franklin Bridge 
(Philadelphia, PA) 

Sites interested in 
participating in the Light 
the World in Teal Alzhei-
mer’s Awareness program 
on November 2 can sign 
up by visiting www.light-
theworldinteal.com  or 
contacting the Alzhei-
mer’s Foundation of 
America at 866-232-8484. 
There is no fee for sites to 
participate in the program.  

Send all items for
What’s Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.
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STEPHEN NAGY
Personal Lines Agent

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

416 Sabattus St. ~ Lewiston
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

“I take the time to find
the most competitive and
comprehensive personal
insurance package for

each client. That’s how I
deliver on the promise.”

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE is pleased 

to announce that Dick Albert has 

re-joined the Agency Team at 

Champoux Insurance. Please give 

Dick a call and put his 30 years of 

experience to work for you.

Call Today

CHAMPOUX INSURANCE
DELIVERING ON THE PROMISE

150 East Avenue ~ Lewiston, ME 04240
(207) 783-2246

www.MaineInsuranceOnline.com

WHY PEOPLE CHOOSE
   CHAMPOUX INSURANCE

“Protecting your assets, by 
finding the right products and 
pricing, is how I deliver on the 
promise.”

Nicole Lajoie
Licensed Agent

The Champoux Insurance Group welcomes Lynn Lowe 
to the team. Lynn has over 25 years experience. She has 
earned multiple designations throughout her career by 
continuing education to include AINS, AIS, API, CPIA 
& CPIW. Having these designations allows her to help 
identify the needs of each client & their individual 

risks. Lynn enjoys 
using her skills to 
contribute to the 
team environment 
which carries over 
to the client.

Your SecuritY iS our Main concern

Beat the lines, vote early 

L E W I S T O N , 
ME  –  Absentee ballots 
for the City Candidate and 
State Referendum election 
on Tue., Nov. 7, are now 
available for Lewiston vot-
ers from the City Clerk’s 
Department at City Hall, 
27 Pine St., 2nd Floor. The 
statewide deadline to re-
quest an absentee ballot is 
4 PM, Thu., Nov. 2. 

All pending requests 
for absentee ballots have 
been filled, and over 200 
ballots have been mailed 
out.  

Registered voters 
wishing to obtain an absen-
tee ballot may order one 
via four methods: 

Visit the City Clerk’s 
Department - second floor 
- at Lewiston City Hall, 27 
Pine Street, M-F between 
8:30 AM and 4 PM. 

Download an absen-

tee ballot application from 
the City’s web site www.
lewistonmaine.gov/absen-
teevoting and either mail 
the completed application 
or put it in the  red drop 
box on the Park Street side 
of City Hall, 27 Pine Street. 

Use the State of 
Maine Absentee Ballot 
Request online site  www.
lewistonmaine.gov/absen-
teestatelink 

Call the Lewiston 
City Clerk’s Department 
at 207-513-3124 to have 
an absentee ballot mailed 
to you. 

In addition, com-
mencing on Mon., Oct. 
23, the Early Voting Poll-
ing Place will once again 
be open at Lewiston City 
Hall to allow voters to cast 
their absentee ballot in per-
son. The site will be open 
through Nov. 2, excluding 

weekends. Hours will be 9 
AM – 4 PM.    

 Races on this year’s 
ballot include Mayor, 
School Committee At 
Large, City Councilor 
seats in all seven wards 
and School Committee 
seats in all seven wards. 
In addition, there are eight 
questions on the State bal-
lot regarding Constitution-
al amendments and other 
items. 

Also, the City’s web-
site contains sample bal-
lots, directions to polling 
places, and other election 
information that voters 
may find useful at www.
lewistonmaine.gov/elec-
tions    

Voters are encour-
aged to contact the City 
Clerk’s Department at 513-
3124 with any questions 
they may have.

 AHS President to speak at 
Franco-American fall meeting 

David Chittim

AUBURN, ME -- 
The Maine Franco-Amer-
ican Genealogical Society 
[MFGS] will hold its fall 
general meeting at 10 a.m. 
Saturday, October 21, in the 
Androscoggin Community 
Room of the Auburn Public 
Library, 49 Spring St., Au-
burn.

After the brief busi-
ness meeting and light 
refreshments, our guest 
speaker David Chittim, An-
droscoggin Historical So-
ciety President, will pres-
ent an overview of recent 
changes at AHS and explore 
some of the resources it has 
available for genealogical 
research. This is free and 
the  public is welcome to 
attend both the business 
meeting and Chittim’s pre-
sentation which will  begin 
at 11 a.m.  

The Historical Soci-
ety has, as its mission, the 
collection, preservation and 
dissemination of  history 
about Androscoggin Coun-
ty and the State of Maine. 
It maintains thousands of 
archival records, a research 
library containing upwards 
of a thousand volumes 
pertaining to local  history, 
many hundreds of artifacts, 
and a small store featuring 
relevant items for sale. A 
stated  goal of the new fa-
cility is to develop rotating 
thematic exhibits focused 
on a particular topic,  era, 

or geographic area so that 
there will always be some-
thing fresh for the public 
to view. It  offers month-
ly programs on topics of 
general historical interest, 
walking tours related to ar-
chitecture, historic points of 
interest, and local cemeter-
ies. In addition, the Society 
sponsors  six to eight open 
houses at the 1796 Knight 
House during the summer 
and invites school groups to 
experience a typical 1850 
school day at its West Au-
burn Schoolhouse.

Chittim, a retired en-
gineer and land surveyor, 
has actively served on the 
AHS Board as Treasurer for 
nine years and as President 
for the past two, guiding it 
through the transition from 

its cloistered existence on 
the third floor of the Coun-
ty Building in Auburn to a 
new,  accessible home in 
the heart of Lewiston. Al-
though not yet fully open 
to the public, the new mu-
seum / library / research 
facility is accessible by 
appointment. The Society 
hopes to be open and fully 
operational in time to cele-
brate its 100th  anniversary 
before the end of the year.

  For parking infor-
mation, visit www.auburn-
publiclibrary.org. For more 
information about the meet-
ing, contact Connie Hitch-
cock, Recording Secretary 
of the Maine Franco-Amer-
ican Genealogical Society, 
at 207-312-5917 or cahitch-
co@aol.com.

Understanding heath issues as we age
AUBURN, ME -- 

Have you ever wondered 
what are the most com-
mon problems, diseases, 
and treatments for people 
over 50?

We’re all going to 
get there, if we’re not 
over 50 already. And, Dr. 
William Schmitt is pre-
pared to help us under-
stand health issues that 
we may encounter as we 
age.

Dr. Schmitt earned a 
BS and MD from Loyola 
University, Chicago and 
completed a residence in 
Family Medicine at Duke 
University. He was also a 
Fulbright Scholar while 
completing a Masters in 
Journalism. In addition, 
he has taught at medical 
school.

Dr. Schmidt will be 
the featured speaker at the 
Auburn Public Library on 

October 20 at 10:30 in the 
library’s Androscoggin 
Room at 49 Spring Street. 
This program is free and 
open to the public.

To learn more, visit 
the Events Calendar on 
Auburn Public Library’s 
website -- https://www.
auburnpubliclibrary.org/
events/ upcoming

Cooking safety starts with you
AUBURN, ME (Oc-

tober 6, 2023) -- Fire Pre-
vention Week was started 
by the National Fire Protec-
tion Association (NFPA) 
in 1922 to commemorate 
the Great Chicago Fire of 
1871. Today, this week is 
used to teach children and 
adults how to be safe in the 
event of a fire. 

Scheduled for Octo-
ber 8 through October 14, 
2023, this year’s theme 
is “Cooking Safety Starts 
with YOU.” The Auburn 
Fire Department would 
like to remind everyone to 
cook safely with the fol-
lowing safety tips: 

Always stay in the 

kitchen while frying, 
boiling, grilling, or broil-
ing food. If you leave the 
kitchen for even a short 
time, turn off the stove. 

Turn pot handles to-
ward the back of the stove. 

Have a “kid and pet-
free zone” of at least 3 feet 
around the stove or grill, 
and anywhere else hot food 
or drink is prepared or car-
ried. 

Be alert! If you are 
sleepy, have consumed 
alcohol or medication, 
please don’t use the stove 
or stovetop. 

If you have a fire on 
the stovetop, smother the 
flames by sliding a lid over 

the pan and turning off the 
burner. Leave the pan cov-
ered until it is completely 
cooled. 

For an oven fire, turn 
off the oven and keep the 
door closed. 

As always, if you 
have a fire, please call 9-1-
1 so that the fire depart-
ment can assist and verify 
that the fire has been com-
pletely extinguished.

Send all items for
What’s Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.
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King: Helping older Maine people ‘stand strong’ 
By Senator Angus 

King
We all know the 

saying: ‘an ounce of pre-
vention is worth a pound 
of cure.’ Well, I’ve heard 
of too many older Maine 
people who have suffered 
from a household fall and 
then faced months of cost-
ly hospital visits and doc-
tor’s bills. So, in an effort 
to help older Maine people 
‘Stand Strong’ throughout 
their golden years – while 
also saving theirs and 
taxpayers’ dollars – I am 
working to provide Maine 
adults with cost-effective 
prevention measures and 
resources.

In 2021 alone, Maine 
had over 325 deaths from 

adult falls and our state 
ranked 8th highest in the 
nation per capita on the 
rate of deaths due to falls. 
When you look nation-
wide, over three million 
older people are treated in 
emergency rooms for falls 
on average, yearly. That 
is too many loved ones 
injuring themselves—or 
worse—from events that 
are entirely preventable.

The good news is that 
we have an ‘ounce of pre-
vention” approach to help 
Maine’s older people. Last 
month, I introduced two 
bills as the ‘Stand Strong’ 
legislative package, which 
will directly address these 
challenges and ensure old-
er Maine people have ac-

cess to preventative care 
resources. The ‘Stand 
Strong’ package is a com-
bination of two bills: the 
Preventative Home Visits 
Act and the WELL Se-
niors Act. Together, these 
bills will expand Medicare 
benefits to help with home 
improvements, make tele-
health more accessible and 
include comprehensive 
screenings during Medi-
care Annual Wellness Vis-
its.

‘Stand Strong’ inter-
ventions can be as simple 
as installing a grab bar or 
signing up for an exer-
cise class that improves 
balance – and the cost-ef-
fectiveness is clear-cut. 
Hospitalizations are ex-

pensive, and the cost to 
Medicare and other payers 
to replace a hip can be tens 
of thousands of dollars. 
In terms of direct medical 
expenditures, falls cost 
our healthcare system $50 
billion annually, with 76% 
of that borne by Medicare 
and Medicaid. The CDC 
estimates that the 2014 to-
tal direct cost of treating 
non-fatal falls in Maine 
was $255 million. How-
ever, direct costs do not 
account for the long-term 
effects of these injuries, 
such as disability, depen-
dence on others, lost time 
from work and household 
duties, and reduced quality 
of life.

Telehealth has also 

played a huge role in mak-
ing sure Maine people stay 
healthy – especially for 
those of you who live in 
rural communities. In the 
past, many had to travel 
a half a tank of gas away 
to get care. All too often, 
I heard stories of people 
that decided to postpone 
the doctor’s visit and cross 
their fingers for another 
couple of months. But to-
day, more families across 
our state can regularly and 
conveniently attend doctor 
appointments online which 
is why these bills include 
telehealth provisions.

So, the way I see it, 
this boils down to simple 
math. We could continue 
to have millions of Amer-

icans visit ERs every year 
because of falls – with an 
annual cost of $50 billion 
– or we could utilize tele-
health and expand Medi-
care benefits to cover the 
cost of a $400 shower rail 
or $200 leaning bar—help-
ing older Americans get 
around their homes safely 
and ‘Stand Strong.’

It’s clear we need to 
do everything we can to 
keep older Maine people 
on their feet and thriving. 
From supporting them 
with grab bars to expand-
ing access to medical 
professionals, we’d be of-
fering them that ounce of 
prevention and taking a 
good first step to avoid 
costly injuries.

$450K for Maine CDC Alzheimer’s programs 
WA S H I N G T O N , 

D.C. (September 8, 
2023) – Today, U.S. Senator 
Susan Collins announced 
that the Maine Center for 
Disease Control and Pre-

vention (Maine CDC) 
has received $450,000 
for Alzheimer’s disease 
prevention and care pro-
grams through the  Build-
ing Our Largest Demen-

tia  (BOLD)  Infrastructure 
for Alzheimer’s Act,  a bi-
partisan bill  authored by 
Senator Collins to create a 
public health infrastructure 
across the country to com-
bat Alzheimer’s disease 
and preserve brain health.  

“Millions of Amer-
icans and thousands 
throughout Maine are liv-
ing with Alzheimer’s dis-
ease, and that number con-
tinues to rise as our overall 
population grows older and 
people live longer,”  said 
Senator Collins.    “This 
important funding will 
support the Maine CDC’s 
efforts in supporting those 

affected by Alzheimer’s. 
As a founder and co-chair 
of the Congressional Task 
Force on Alzheimer’s Dis-
ease, I remain committed 
to advancing research, 
care, and support for indi-
viduals and families living 
with this devastating dis-
ease.” 

“We are thrilled that 
the Maine CDC has been 
awarded with a compet-
itive grant to carry out 
Maine’s forthcoming Alz-
heimer’s State Plan and 
the Healthy Brain Initia-
tive Roadmap. As a part-
ner on this project, the 
Alzheimer’s Association 
Maine Chapter is looking 
forward to working with 
Maine CDC to help drive 
public awareness, early 
detection and diagnosis of 
Alzheimer’s disease, and 
access to care and support 
statewide,” said Drew Wy-
man, executive director 
for the Alzheimer’s As-
sociation Maine Chapter. 
“Furthermore, we thank 
Senator Collins for her 
leadership on the biparti-
san BOLD Infrastructure 
for Alzheimer’s Act (P.L. 
115-406), which enables 
states like Maine to access 

the resources necessary to 
improve their response to 
dementia. These funds are 
critical to ensuring a robust 
public health approach can 
be implemented at the state 
level.”

  The BOLD Act, 
which was signed into law 
in 2018, authorized the U.S. 
Centers for Disease Con-
trol and Prevention (CDC) 
to allocate up to $20 mil-
lion per year for five years 
to local entities that pro-
vide dementia and Alzhei-
mer’s disease care and sup-
port. In 2020, Maine was 
among the first 15 public 
health entities nationally to 
be awarded federal funding 
to expand support services 
for people with dementia 
through the BOLD Act. 
This funding was renewed 
annually through FY2023 
and assisted the State of 
Maine in building Maine’s 
Alzheimer’s Prevention 
Program  and advancing 
Maine’s efforts as a desig-
nated Age Friendly State.  
Today’s announcement 
will provide implementa-
tion funding to build on 
these initial investments 
and allow Maine to carry 
out Alzheimer’s disease 

and related dementias ac-
tivities in line with their 
strategic plan and the 
CDC’s Healthy Brain Ini-
tiative Road Map. 

In fiscal year 
2023,  Senator Collins  se-
cured $3.74 billion to sup-
port Alzheimer’s research. 
The  FY23 government 
funding law also includ-
ed $38.5 million – a $8 
M million increase – for 
the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention’s 
Alzheimer’s disease activ-
ities, including increased 
investment in the BOLD 
Infrastructure for Alzhei-
mer’s Act. 

 More than six million 
Americans—and 29,000 
Mainers—are living with 
Alzheimer’s.  This disease 
costs the United States 
more than $345 billion per 
year, including $222 bil-
lion in costs to Medicare 
and Medicaid. Barring the 
development of medical 
breakthroughs to prevent 
or cure Alzheimer’s dis-
ease, Alzheimer’s is pro-
jected to claim the minds 
of nearly 13 million Amer-
icans and nearly surpass $1 
trillion in annual costs by 
2050.
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What do you think?
We strongly encourage Letters to the 
Editor, Op/Eds, columns or any other 
submissions from our readers.
Agree with us or another columnist? 
Disagree? Write to us and let us know!
Email all submissions, including name, 
address and phone number, to the 
editor.
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Open for curbside pick-up, take out, 
indoor dining, bowling and arcade!
Indoor AND outdoor dining!

Junction Bowl 
American pub-style food and drinks.

Curbside pickup 7 days a week.

Mon-Thur 3pm-10pm • Fri-Sun 11am-10pm

American pub-style food and drinks.

Seniors Not Acting Their Age
Hiking the Scenic Mountains of Donnell Pond Public Lands

A series of long ledges lead to East Black Peak A hiker reaches the barren summit of East Black Peak
Schoodic Mountain provides remarkable views of the sur-
rounding area

 By Ron Chase
For me, Labor Day 

marks the beginning of 
a change in my outdoor 
activities.   Paddle sports 
are winding down and fall 
mountain hiking is gear-
ing up.  Not one to quick-
ly surrender the joys of 
kayaking, for many years 
I’ve eased into the tran-
sition by planning what 
I call surf and turf out-
ings.   These adventures 
are loosely described as 
paddling to a secluded lo-
cation and using it as base 
camp to climb mountains.  
I prefer to get my “moun-
tain legs” by starting with 
smaller scenic peaks.

  The picturesque 
mountains of Donnell 
Pond Public Lands meet 
that criterion.  Located in 
central Hancock County 
near the Town of Franklin, 
the lands consist of over 
14,000 heavily forested 
acres that include several 
rugged mountains envel-
oping isolated ponds and 
lakes.   An extensive trail 
system meanders over 

and around the summits 
that dominate the conser-
vation area.   Numerous 
campsites have been es-
tablished along the shores 
of the lakes and ponds.  

While it’s possible to 
connect with some moun-
tain trailheads by road, 
the campsites can only be 
reached by hiking or wa-
tercraft.   That’s fine with 
me since I prefer to load 
my sea kayak and pad-
dle to one of the remote 
locations.   And, difficult 
access minimizes crowds. 

One of my favorite 
encampments in the re-
serve is Schoodic Beach 
on the extreme south-
ern shore of Donnell 
Pond.   Maintained by the 
Maine Bureau of Public 
Lands, the long sandy 
beach offers several sites 
with picnic tables and toi-
lets.   Trailheads for Black 
and Schoodic Mountains 
begin at the beach and the 
paddling distance from a 
public landing in Franklin 
is about three miles. 

  An excellent two-

day weather forecast in 
early September inspired 
me to invite several out-
door friends on a Donnell 
Pond surf and turf trip.  
Three of the usual sus-
pects agreed to join me.

 We met at the Frank-
lin boat landing on the 
western terminus of Don-
nell Pond on a hot, steamy 
day with light winds pre-
dicted.   Three of us were 
in solo sea kayaks while 
the fourth chose a canoe. 

Paddling due east for 
a couple of miles towards 
prominent Caribou Moun-
tain, we turned south into 
a narrow channel opposite 
Redmans Beach Camp-
sites.  A trailhead for Cari-
bou Mountain starts at the 
beach.   Our goal was the 
more impressive peaks 
farther south. 

  Continuing in a 
southerly direction, a gen-
tle tailwind helped pro-
pel us towards Schoodic 
Beach.   The distinctive 
cliffs of Black Mountain 
towered above our desti-
nation.   Approaching the 

expansive sandy beach, 
we spotted colorful tents 
on both ends. Fortuitous-
ly, ample space remained 
available in the center.  
We found an excellent 
shaded site with a picnic 
table.  

After setting up tents 
and changing into hik-
ing gear, the turf portion 
of our excursion began.  
Black Mountain Cliffs 
Loop Trail originates and 
ends at the beach.  Hiking 
clockwise, we persisted 
steeply up the wooded 
northwest side of the cliffs 
and then along the rim. 

 Our map indicated it 
was 1.3 miles to a junction 
leading to Black and East 
Black Peaks.  An unusual 
amount of time elapsed 
without locating the junc-
tion and then we began 
to descend.   Consulting a 
GPS did not resolve the 
dilemma.  We decided to 
backtrack.   Fortunately, 
the well-concealed East 
Peak Trail was finally dis-
covered. 

Leaving the loop 

trail, we progressed north 
over a hilly route to a 
rounded high point.   Un-
marked, it appeared to be 
the forested Black Moun-
tain summit.   

  The path towards 
East Peak declined steep-
ly to a soggy area and 
then ascended gradually 
over partially open rocky 
terrain.   A series of long 
ledges led us to the spec-
tacular barren summit.  
Although the skies were 
hazy, we enjoyed sweep-
ing views of the surround-
ing area before beginning 
our return.

  Following hours 
of hiking in hot humid 
weather, our trek ended 
with a very refreshing 
swim in the pond.   Camp-
ing that night was idyllic. 

After a leisurely 
breakfast the following 
morning, we completed a 
hike on exceptionally sce-
nic Schoodic Mountain.  
The open summit offers 
marvelous views of the 
mountains of Mount Des-
ert Island.  

A moderate head-
wind resulted in a chal-
lenging paddle during 
our return to the landing 
in Franklin. Ours was an 
extremely enjoyable ex-
cursion in an outdoor par-
adise.

 My book, Maine Al 
Fresco:   The Fifty Finest 
Outdoor Adventures in 
Maine  relates a Mooseh-
ead Lake and Mount Ki-
neo surf and turf and nine 
mountain hikes around 
the state.

  Ron Chase resides 
in Topsham.   His latest 
book, “Maine Al Fresco:  
The Fifty Finest Outdoor 
Adventures in Maine” is 
available at  www.north-
countrypress.com/maine-
al-fresco or in bookstores 
and through online retail-
ers.   His previous books 
are “The Great Mars 
Hill Bank Robbery” and 
“Mountains for Mortals – 
New England.”   Visit his 
website at www.ronchase-
outdoors.com  or he can 
be reached at  ronchase-
outdoors@comcast.net

$287K for Maine mental health services 
WA S H I N G T O N , 

D.C. (September 21, 
2023)  – Today, U.S. Sen-
ators Susan Collins and 
Angus King announced 
that the Maine Department 
of Health and Human Ser-
vices (Maine DHHS) will 
receive a total of $287,194 
from the Substance Abuse 

and Mental Health Services 
Administration’s (SAM-
HSA) Community Men-
tal Health Services Block 
Grant (MHBG) program. 
This funding is part of the 
Bipartisan Safer Commu-
nities Act (BSCA), and is 
in addition to the more than 
$4 million  Maine DHHS 

will receive in Fiscal Year 
2023 through the MHBG 
program. 

“Mental health re-
mains a critical compo-
nent of overall community 
health,” said Senators Col-
lins and King. “This fund-
ing will help to  enhance 
our state’s capacity to ad-

dress mental health chal-
lenges effectively  while 
helping to ensure that ev-
ery individual in our state 
has access to the support 
they need.” 

The MHBG program 
supports grantees in carry-
ing out plans for providing 
comprehensive communi-

ty mental health services. 
Specific targeted popula-
tions include adults with 
serious mental illnesses 
and children with serious 
emotional disturbances. 

Senators Collins and 
King were key support-
ers of the Bipartisan Safer 
Communities Act, legisla-

tion that protects America’s 
children, keeps our schools 
safe, and reduces the threat 
of violence across our 
country. The legislation 
included an expansion of 
children and family men-
tal health resources and 
school-based mental health 
and supportive services.
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SPONSORS: Androscoggin Bank, Butler Bros., Twin City Times  UNDERWRITERS  Platz Associates, Sun Journal, WOXO & WIGY
31 Maple Street, Lewiston

ThePublicTheatre.org | 782-3200

- V #1 - Run date?

by Carey Crim

“Hilarious and Heartbreaking”

Oct 20-29 A Great Girls’ Night Out!

Imagine Steel Magnolias with modern day issues, as  six women gather for a much needed girls’ night out.

Fiddle-icious afternoon concert Oct. 29 at the Franco Center 

The toe-tapping music of Maine’s largest fiddle orchestra will be heard in an afternoon 
concert at 2 p.m. Sunday, Oct. 29, at the Franco Center, 46 Cedar Street, Lewiston. Special 
guests include Erica Brown and Matt Shipman; and Rossby, Elsie and Oliver Arnott. Tickets 
can be purchased at 207-689-2000 and www.francocenter.org/shows. Submitted photo. 

L E W I S T O N , 
ME–The Franco Center 
will present the  trade-
mark  toe-tapping music 

of Fiddle-icious  at 2 p.m. 
Sunday,  Oct. 29.  Fid-
dle-icious  is a  communi-
ty-based orchestra  whose 

members  are determined 
to preserve the cultural her-
itage of Maine’s traditional 
fiddle music,  dances, and 

songs passed down from 
Scottish, Irish, Quebecois, 
and Acadian ancestors.  

The members of Fid-
dle-icious are part of a larg-
er fellowship that  strives 
to bring  joy and purpose 
to all who participate. The 
orchestra  is  directed by 
master fiddler Don Roy 
and accompanied by Cindy 
Roy on piano. 

Special guests  for 
this concert  include Matt 
and Erica Brown Shipman, 
and the sibling act of Ross-
by, Elsie, and  Oliver Ar-
nott. 

The audience will 
hear  fiddles, guitars, 
flutes, banjos, tin whis-
tles, accordions, cellos, 
violas, mandolins, harps, 
stand-up  bass  and oth-
er instruments. The  or-
chestra’s  music is scored 
for  beginner  to advanced 
players, creating a full, 
rich sound. 

Roy and his wife, 
Cindy grew up in 

French-Canadian families 
where music was an in-
tegral part of their lives. 
Fiddle-icious  grew out of 
their desire to share their 
knowledge with others, 
foster community through 
music and keep their musi-
cal heritage alive. 

In a social media post, 
Fiddle-icious  stated that 
the 2023 season is: “Our 
first concert series since 
2019 and we can’t wait to 
see all your smiling faces!” 

To  learn more about 
the group,  view the 2009 
documentary short, “Fid-
dle-icious – Community of 
Music,” produced by the 
Salt Institute,  at  www.fid-
dleicious.com. 

Tickets can be  pur-
chased through the Franco 
Center’s box office in per-
son from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays 
or call 207-689-2000. 
Ticket purchases can also 
be made online at  www.
francocenter.org/shows.  

Tickets in advance: 
Tier 1 at $25 and Tier 

2 at $20. 
Tickets at the door: 
Tier 1 at $30 and Tier 

2 at $25. 
Doors and cash bar 

open at 1 p.m. Concert is 
at 2 p.m. The Franco Cen-
ter is at 46 Cedar Street, 
Lewiston.  

“Taste the Music” 
Volume 17, the  2023 
Music Series  by Fid-
dle-icious music CDs will 
be available for purchase 
at the concert.  

Handicap access is 
on the Lincoln Street Alley 
side of the building. Park-
ing is in the mill lot across 
the street. Additional park-
ing, should the mill lot be 
full, is in the city-owned 
Lincoln St. Lot on the cor-
ner of Lincoln and Oxford 
streets; in the parking ga-
rage at the corner of Lin-
coln and Chestnut streets; 
and in the Lincoln St. Lot 
across from F.X. Marcotte. Follow us on Facebook!

Don’t miss our weekly giveaways! New York comic coming to 
Great Falls Comedy Club 

AUBURN, ME – 
Great Falls Comedy Club 
announces more live improv 
and stand-up comedy hitting 
the stage on October 20, and 
21.

Make laughter a prior-
ity by being part of the fun 
on Friday night and welcom-
ing the return of Capital City 
Improv as they present Bros-
ki, Three Dude and Your 
Suggestions, featuring Greg 
Lambert, Nathan White, and 
Dennis Price at 7:00 pm.

Then on Saturday head 

down to the club as host 
Nic Dufault presents head-
liner and New York comic, 
one of the strongest crowd 
work talents there currently 
is, Annick Adelle.  Also ap-
pearing, Bill Douglas and 

Nestor Matute.   Doors at 
7:00, show at 7:30.

Tickets can be found 
at  https://www.great-
fallscomedyclub.com  or 
purchased at the door.  Great 
Falls Comedy Club is locat-
ed inside Craft Brew Under-
ground at 34 Court Street, 
Auburn, under the red aw-
ning.   

For more information 
contact the club at  info@
g r e a t f a l l s c o m e d y c l u b .
com or by phone at 207-200-
5366.
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Bennett Radio Group -  WOXO & WIGY
Sun Journal  •  Twin City Times  •  Turner Publishing

For tickets or info call 783-0958 or visit LACLT.com 
Tickets : $25 adults • $22 seniors & students • $17 (children under 13) 

includes all taxes and fees

Great Falls Performing Arts Center, 30 Academy Street, Auburn, ME

Underwriters Media Sponsors

Lewiston-Auburn
Community Little Theatre

presents

Fri, Oct. 27, 7:30PM  •  Sat, Oct. 28, 7:30PM  •  Sun, Oct. 29, 2:00PM
Thur, Nov. 2, 7:30PM  •  Fri, Nov. 3, 7:30PM
Sat, Nov. 4, 2:00PM  •  Sun, Nov 5, 2:00PM

THE DROWSY CHAPERONE is presented through special arrangement with Music Theatre International, (MTI)     
All authorized performance materials are also supplied by MTI. www.mtishows.com

Directed by BRANDON CHALOUX
Music Director PAUL G. CARON

Music & Lyrics by
LISA LAMBERT and  
GREG MORRISON

Book by
BOB MARTIN and  
DON McKELLAR

Harvest Supper held on Veterans Day
AUBURN, ME -- 

The West Auburn Con-
gregational Church will 
be hosting a Harvest 
Supper on Veterans day, 
November 11, 2023.    We 
will be serving Turkey, 
Ham, Potatoes, Squash, 
Carrots, Peas, Corn, 
Rolls, beverage and 

dessert.  To show our 
appreciation for the men 
and woman in service 
and Veteran’s we reduce 
the cost of the meal to 
$7.00.     

We have meal for in-
side and to go. 

Time:  4:30 to 6:00 
pm

Price: Free for under 
3; $5.00 for 13 and un-
der; $7.00 for Veterans & 
Service Men and Women; 
$10.00 over 13

Location:    West 
Auburn Congregational 
Church,  811 West Auburn 
Road, Auburn, Maine 
04210

WMPG releases “An Extraordinary Place” 
PORTLAND, ME 

— WMPG Radio, the 
renowned radio station 
affiliated with the Univer-
sity of Southern Maine, is 
excited to announce the 
release of “An Extraordi-
nary Place,” a 30-minute 
documentary film, direct-
ed and produced by Tom 
Bell. 

“An Extraordinary 
Place” delves deep into 
the heart of an extraordi-
nary community and ex-
plores the stories, the peo-
ple, and the experiences 
that make it truly unique. 
This captivating docu-
mentary is set to wow 
audiences with its rich 
storytelling and insightful 
interviews, showcasing 
the artistry and dedica-
tion that go into creating a 
thriving and vibrant com-

munity. 
The documentary 

takes viewers on a re-
markable journey through 
the lives of the commu-
nity members who work 
tirelessly to make their 
space truly extraordinary. 
It highlights the shared 

vision, determination, and 
the unwavering spirit of 
individuals dedicated to 
making a difference. 

Tom Bell, an accom-
plished filmmaker and 
a key figure at WMPG, 
brings his exceptional tal-
ent and vision to this proj-

ect. With a keen eye for 
detail and a passion for 
storytelling, Bell provides 
viewers with an intimate 
and compelling look into 

the heart of this extraordi-
nary place. 

“We are thrilled to 
share ‘An Extraordinary 
Place’ with our audience,” 

said Tom Bell, the film’s 
director and producer. 
“This project has been a 
labor of love, and I hope 
that it will inspire and up-
lift everyone who watches 
it. It’s a testament to the 
resilience, creativity, and 
dedication of the individ-
uals who make this com-
munity so special.” 

The documentary 
was set to premiere at 
the WMPG 50th birthday 
party on October 14th at 
7pm, and it will be avail-
able for public viewing 
shortly afterward.  

For more informa-
tion about “An Extraordi-
nary Place” and to connect 
with the team behind this 
film, please contact  Tom 
Bell directly at 207-613-
4361   or  tbell@tombell-
media.com.

MaineHealth Introduces Online Scheduling for Primary Care Visits
P O R T L A N D , 

Maine  – Patients at 
MaineHealth’s 52 prima-
ry care practices across 
Maine and New Hamp-
shire may now schedule 
primary care office visits 
through the online My-
Chart patient portal.

 “We’ve heard from 
our patients that they are 
looking for flexibility 
with scheduling.   These 

days, you can schedule 
everything from a car re-
pair to a restaurant reser-
vation online and we’re 
pleased to extend that 
same level of convenience 
to scheduling a primary 
care visit,” said Aileen 
Mickey, MD, president of 
the MaineHealth Medical 
Group.

  In a survey of 
MaineHealth patients, 

more than 70 percent said 
they would welcome the 
new scheduling option.

  Online scheduling 
is available 24 hours a day 
to existing MaineHealth 
primary care patients who 
have a MyChart patient 
portal account. Sched-
uling by phone remains 
available. Not all primary 
care visit types are avail-
able for online schedul-

ing.  Appointments avail-
able to schedule online 
include vaccines, Medi-
care annual wellness vis-
its, physical exams and 
well visits, as well as of-
fice visits for new or on-
going health issues. Other 
appointment types can 
also be requested through 
MyChart.

  MaineHealth pri-
mary care practices 

include those affiliat-
ed with Maine Medi-
cal Partners, Southern 
Maine Health Care, Mid 
Coast-Parkview Health, 
LincolnHealth, Pen Bay 
Medical Center, Waldo 
County General Hospi-
tal, Franklin Community 
Health Network, Western 
Maine Health and Me-
morial Hospital in North 
Conway, NH.

Send all 
items for

What’s 
Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.



Page 8 Thursday, October 19, 2023

Domestic Violence Awareness Month
Safe Voices Therapy Dogs Say hello to two new staff members!

Jefferson and Ollie

In 2022, Safe Voic-
es staff was thrilled 
to add two thera-
py-dogs-in-training to our 
team!

Oliver (AKA Ollie), 
the older of our two ther-
apy dogs, is teamed with 
owner/handler Katrina, 
who is the Safe Voices 
Sex Trafficking & Ex-
ploitation Outreach Co-
ordinator. Ollie and Ka-
trina started a year-long 
therapy dog and handler 

training program in Sep-
tember, 2022, and while 
his training is ongoing, 
Ollie accompanies Ka-
trina to nearly all her Safe 
Voices work, including 
time in the office and out 
in the field meeting with 
survivors, community 
members, and members 
of law enforcement and 
legal agencies. Ollie has 
a  TikTok account  where 
we share updates on his 
work and training and use 

his experiences at Safe 
Voices to educate follow-
ers about domestic abuse 
and sex trafficking and 
the work Safe Voices does 
within our communities. 

Youngster Jefferson 
joined his owner/hander 
Alyssa — our Program 
Manager of Community 
Engagement — in Octo-
ber, 2022. Jefferson has 
already passed his temper-
ament test with flying col-
ors and regularly comes 

to the office with Alyssa. 
Now that his training has 
officially started, visit-
ing lots of new places 
and meeting lots of new 
people is the name of the 
game! Jefferson may not 
have a TikTok like Ollie, 
but he does love Venmo 
and thinks it would be 
pretty paw-some if you 
donated to Safe Voices by 
finding us there. Our user-
name is @safevoices on 
the Venmo app.

Safe Voices to honor Cloutier, DA’s office, community members 
LEWISTON, ME 

(October 4, 2023) -- Safe 
Voices will hold its annual 
Fall Fête and Community 
Awards on Oct. 19, where 
they will honor area lead-
ers for their work support-
ing the agency and the 
communities in which it 
works.

Rep. Kristen Cloutier 
of House District #94 and 
the Domestic Violence 
and Sexual Assault Unit of 
the Androscoggin County 
District Attorney’s Office 
will join Auburn resident 
Ralph Poland and Lewis-

ton resident Kimberly Bai-
ley in being honored at the 
event.

Rep. Cloutier will 
receive the agency’s Kim-
berley Wilson Communi-
ty Transformation Award 
for her dedicated work to 
develop and pass a Paid 
Family & Medical Leave 
program for the State, her 
thoughtfulness around all 
bills that will affect sur-
vivors of domestic abuse, 
sex trafficking, and sex-
ual exploitation, and her 
energy in supporting and 
showing up for local non-

profit agencies.
Receiving Safe Voic-

es’ Community Partner 
Award is the Domestic Vi-
olence and Sexual Assault 
unit of the Androscoggin 
County District Attorney’s 
Office. This award recog-
nizes the team’s dedica-
tion to justice for survi-
vors and accountability for 
offenders, as well as their 
continual partnership with 
Safe Voices to advocate in 
support of survivor-identi-
fied needs.

Local residents 
Ralph Poland of Auburn 

and Kimberly Bailey of 
Lewiston will be award-
ed the Volunteer Impact 
Award and the Shining 
Star Staff Award, respec-
tively. Poland had been a 
volunteer with the agency 
for over a decade, in addi-
tion to his work locally as 
a peer support mentor for 
others who have experi-
enced brain injury. Bailey, 
a shelter lead case manag-
er at Safe Voices, is being 
honored for her work as a 
leader on the Safe Voices 
staff and her fierce ad-
vocacy for the rights and 

needs of survivors.
“Each of these 

awards represents an im-
pactful and committed 
relationship with Safe 
Voices,” says the agency’s 
executive director Elise 
Johansen. “It is always 
an honor to take an eve-
ning each year to recog-
nize that we are not in this 
work alone, and that it is 
best served when organi-
zations, individuals, and 
agencies can link arms and 
work together.”

For more informa-
tion about the Safe Voices 

Fall Fête, please contact 
Safe Voices director of 
development and engage-
ment Grace Kendall at 
gkendall@safevoices.org 
or visit bit.ly/tickets_SV 
to purchase tickets.

Send all 
items for

What’s Going On
to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.
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Serving Central Maine
207-712-2765

RealCleanLLC@yahoo.com
RealCleanLLC.com

Burglar Alarms 

Fire Alarms • Cameras 

Smarthome services 

Card Access  

Commercial 

Residential

We support Domestic 
Violence Awareness Month

Locally Owned
Locally Operated

855-740-6794
BuildingControlsMaine.com

MMS will once again 
host this ever-popular 
a cappella experience. 
This always sold-out 
event will feature six 
spectacular vocal 
groups.

Tickets: 207-333-3386 or mainemusicsociety.org

7:00pm • Saturday, 
November 4
FRANCO CENTER

Battle of the

We’re proud to have our roots in Auburn. 
31 COURT STREET, AUBURN  |  (207) 782-2700  | NORWAYSAVINGS.BANK   | MEMBER FDIC

Scan the code or visit 
surveymonkey.com/r/AuburnCharity
You can also visit our branch to vote. 

Celebrate the 10th anniversary of the Auburn branch and the Norway Savings Bank Arena with us!
Join us for a Public Skate from 3:50—4:50 p.m. on Sunday, October 22, at 985 Turner Street. Admission 
is $5, and skate rentals are $5. 50% of the proceeds will be donated to the Good Shepherd Food Bank! 
Non-perishable food items will also be collected!

Also, what better way to celebrate than to support another local nonprofi t? From October 23—27, 
come into the branch or go online to vote for your favorite local cause. Nonprofi ts will receive a 
share of $2023 based on the votes, so go vote!

  Lake Stewards of Maine 
  New Beginnings
  Safe Voices

  Tree Street Youth
   You can also write in 
your favorite nonprofi t! 

Domestic Violence Awareness Month
Safe Voices hosts annual Fall Fête and Community Awards tonight

AUBURN, ME -- 
Safe Voices is hosting its 
annual Fall Fête and Com-
munity Awards on Oct. 
19 in Auburn. Safe Voic-
es friends and supporters 
will gather in the ballroom 
of the Hilton Garden Inn 
Riverwatch to celebrate 
organizations and individ-
uals who have worked to 
support survivors of do-
mestic abuse, sex traffick-
ing, and sexual exploita-
tion in Maine. 

This year’s theme is 
“Maine Gems” — honor-
ing the people, work, and 
communities that make 
Maine special. 

“Each year, this 
event celebrates the com-
munity that does this 
work together,” said Safe 
Voices executive director 
Elise Johansen. “It’s such 
an honor to take this night 
to recognize Safe Voic-

es employees, partners, 
and volunteers who make 
supporting survivors a 
priority in their everyday 
work.” 

Joining Safe Voices 
will be Dr. Connie Adler, 
board chair of Grand-
mothers for Reproductive 
Rights, who will speak 
about the history of the 
movement to support sur-
vivors of domestic vio-
lence in Maine as well as 
the intersection between 
limitations on bodily au-
tonomy and domestic vi-
olence. 

Dr. Adler has pro-
vided healthcare for wom-
en in Maine for over 30 
years. She has won the 
Maine Women’s Fund 
Leadership Award, the 
Maine Medical Associa-
tion’s award for human-
itarian services, and was 
inducted into the Maine 

Women’s Hall of Fame in 
2016. 

The cocktail hour 
from 5-6pm will be open 
to all and presented with 
the L/A Metro Chamber of 
Commerce as their month-
ly Business After Hours 
event, with ticketed pro-
gramming starting at 6pm. 

At the gem-themed 
event, guests will enjoy a 
full buffet and cash bar, 
photo booth, and a silent 
auction featuring a 4- 
night stay at an oceanfront 
cottage, jewelry, a family 
membership to the Port-
land Museum of Art, and 
more. 

To ensure equitable 
access for community 
members and neighbors, 
tickets are being sold on 

a sliding scale from $25-
$75 and can be purchased 
at bit.ly/tickets_SV. 

To find out where 
you fall on the sliding 
scale, there is a guide in-
cluded on the ticket page. 

For organizations 

interested in purchasing 
a table, which includes 
eight tickets, please con-
tact Grace Kendall at 
gkendall@safevoices.org. 

Safe Voices Fall 

Mixer & Awards Ceremo-
ny on Thursday, October 
19, 2023from 5pm-8pm at 
Hilton Garden Inn River-
watch, 14 Great Falls Pla-
za, Auburn, Maine
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Lowering Taxes
Mayor Levesque is acutely aware of the 
importance of reducing taxes. Throughout the 
past six years, he has successfully limited tax 
increases to rates below infl ation. Furthermore, 
under his leadership this year, taxes have 
remained unaltered. Although these eff orts 
have presented challenges, Mayor Levesque’s 
commitment to fostering development in Auburn’s 
tax base will ultimately contribute to stabilizing 
tax rates, enhancing the overall quality of life, 
and safeguarding crucial city services.

Quality Education
Mayor Levesque was the fi rst Mayor to take his seat on the School Board in over 20 years, championing 
educational excellence with tangible outcomes: notably, signifi cant improvements in profi ciency scores 
and a remarkable surge in the graduation rate, soaring from 73% to an impressive 93%. Led the eff orts to 
create Auburn’s and CMMC’s Spring Ahead initiative creating the likelihood that ELHS students can attain 
an associates degree, or trade certifi cation program upon graduation. Mayor Levesque has also been at the 
forefront of implementing strategic and effi  cient education funding, ensuring that Auburn’s taxpayers receive 
the maximum benefi t from their investments in education.

Economic Development
Under Mayor Levesque’s leadership, Auburn has achieved record-breaking development in 4 out of the past 
6 years, positioning the city as a leader in both new growth and high-paying job opportunities within the state.
This remarkable expansion of the tax base promises to ensure the long-term sustainability of Auburn for 
generations to come.

The Right Priorities

A Vote for Levesque;A Vote for Levesque;
A Vote for AuburnA Vote for Auburn

www.mayorlevesque.com

Attainable Housing
Mayor Levesque is a strong advocate for making housing 
accessible to everyone. He has championed inclusive 
zoning, worked to dismantle obstacles, and facilitated 
partnerships between developers, landowners, and 
contractors to foster growth in the housing sector.

Protecting Natural Resources
We cannot have a vibrant city without identifying and 
protecting the natural resources that are essential to our 
future. Mayor Levesque is proud of the work done to 
Protect Lake Auburn.
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CMH: Screening crucial for early breast cancer diagnosis

Cancer Care Center at CMMC, team members wear pink 
and encourage women to get screened

LEWISTON, ME 
-- Central Maine Health-
care (CMH) is joining 
healthcare organizations 
throughout the world 
in recognizing National 
Breast Cancer Awareness 
Month in October. This 
important observation 
began in 1985 and has 
evolved into a worldwide 
effort to promote screen-
ing and prevention of the 
disease. 

Breast cancer is 
the most common can-
cer among women in this 
country, with one in eight 
being diagnosed.             

“There is a lot of 
social awareness about 
screening and the fact 
that early detection saves 
lives,” said Renee Pin-
ette, MD, OB/GYN and 
breast surgical oncologist 
at CMH. “However, every 
day we still meet wom-
en who have never had 
a mammogram or have 
missed some mammo-
grams, and we should con-
tinue the effort to increase 
awareness until we reach 
all of those people, too.” 

Dr. Pinette recom-
mends annual screening 
mammograms for women, 

starting at age 40, and an-
nual breast exams with a 
primary care provider, gy-

necologist or breast health 
specialist.

  Central Maine 

Healthcare has an excel-
lent, comprehensive breast 
health team, and is one of 
only a few in the state that 
is accredited by the Na-
tional Accreditation Pro-
gram for Breast Centers.

  “Patients feel that 
when they encounter our 
team, from front desk staff 
to our mammogram tech-
nicians, from the radiolo-
gists reading the mammo-
grams to the surgical staff, 
we treat people like our 
neighbors, like we would 
want our family to be treat-
ed,” Dr. Pinette said. 

Central Maine 

Healthcare team members 
are recognizing Breast 
Cancer Awareness Month 
in a number of ways, in-
cluding holding breast 
cancer screening events 
at Central Maine Medical 
Center (CMMC) in Lewis-
ton, Rumford Hospital and 
Bridgton Hospital.

 On Fridays through-
out October, Central Maine 
Healthcare team members 
are wearing pink to recog-
nize Breast Cancer Aware-
ness Month, and the signs 
at the Cancer Care Center 
at CMMC are illuminated 
in pink.

DKG Teddy Bear Fair supports community

LEWISTON, ME 
-- The Ladies of Mu Chap-
ter of Delta Kappa Gamma 
International are bringing 
back their annual Teddy 
Bear Fair on October 28 
from 9:00 to 2:00 at the 
Lewiston High School gym. 

The Ladies of Mu 
are all Educators, active 
and retired, from the Lew-
iston/Auburn area. Money 
generated by our Fair goes 
to scholarships, one for a 
graduating senior from one 
of the high schools in the 

Twin Cities and surround-
ing communities who plans 
to go into education; the 
other goes to a DKG Mem-
ber who is working on an 
advanced degree. 

The Ladies of Mu 
will sell baked goods such 

as cookies, cakes, pies, 
bread and an assortment of 
candies and pastries; used 
books & DVDs; white ele-
phant items; harvest items 
such as jellies, jams, salsas, 
pickles; gently loved stuffed 
animals; crafts including 

knitted scarves, hats & mit-
tens, baby layettes, as well 
as kitchen towels and dish-
cloths; and holiday crafts 
including Christmas and 
Thanksgiving decorations. 

They will also have a 
raffle table with hand-made 

items, gift certificates for 
lobster and gas, a children’s 
craft basket, and many 
other treasures. We hope 
many will come out to 
see us and support our ef-
forts to raise scholarship 
money.

Androscoggin-Sagadahoc Counties Extension hosting annual meeting 
LISBON FALLS, 

ME — Androscog-
gin-Sagadahoc Counties 
Extension Association 
(ASCEA) will hold its an-
nual meeting and elect new 
officers from 6-7:30 p.m. 
on Oct. 23 at the Univer-

sity of Maine Cooperative 
Extension Androscog-
gin-Sagadahoc Counties 
office, 24 Main St. 

The event is open to 
the public and will fea-
ture  presentations from 
UMaine Extension ed-

ucators Griffin Dill and 
Tori Jackson on Maine 
ticks,  UMaine Extension’s 
work and how to get in-
volved. A question and 
answering session will im-
mediately follow the pre-
sentations.

Registration is not re-
quired. Light refreshments 
will be served.

For more informa-
tion or to request a reason-
able accommodation, visit 
the  ASCEA webpage  or 
contact Izzy Viselli at  is-

abel la .v ise l l i@maine .
edu, 207.353.5550, or 
1.800.287.1458 (toll-free 
in Maine).

The ASCEA is re-
cruiting new members. In 
partnership with UMaine 
Extension staff, the mem-

bers of each county associ-
ation assist with providing 
input on local educational 
programming needs and 
oversee the county budget 
appropriations that support 
Extension educational pro-
grams for county residents.

Follow us on Facebook!
Don’t miss our

weekly giveaways!
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• MULCH 
• LOAM 
• COMPOST 
• GRAVEL 
• STONE 
• SAND

1294 Sabattus Street
Lewiston

207-713-6090
Delivery Available

Also offering
residential & commercial 

lawn mowing services

Loading Hours:
M-Th by appointment

Fri - 8 am to 5 pm
Sat - 8 am to 2 pm

Sun - 8 am to Noon

• Landscaping
• Hardscape
• Drainage Installs
• Retaining Walls
• Mowing
• Snow Plowing
• and more!

207-344-5212

Maine delegation announces $4M for GEAR UP program 
WA S H I N G T O N , 

D.C. (September 29, 
2023)  –U.S. Senators Su-
san Collins and Angus 
King, and Representatives 
Chellie Pingree and Jared 
Golden, have announced 
the U.S. Department of 
Education has awarded 
the University of Maine 
$4,058,656 for the Gain-
ing Early Awareness and 
Readiness for Undergrad-
uate Programs (GEAR 
UP) Maine RISE pro-
gram.  GEAR UP Maine, 
run by UMaine Farmington 
and the non-profit  Syntiro, 
has helped prepare Maine 
students for postsecondary 
education since 1998, in-

cluding more than 29,000 
students since 2007. 

“For decades, GEAR 
UP has helped to provide 
a solid foundation for stu-
dents across Maine who at 
times might have felt that 
opportunities for a postsec-
ondary education were fi-
nancially out of reach,” the 
Maine delegation said. “By 
equipping our young peo-
ple with the resources and 
guidance needed to build 
a brighter future we are, in 
turn, making investments 
in the future of Maine.” 

“We are incredibly 
pleased to have GEAR 
UP funded in Maine 
again,” said Debbie Gilmer, 

GEAR UP Maine Project 
Director. “This multi-mil-
lion dollar investment in 
youth from Maine’s most 
rural and economically 
disadvantaged communi-
ties, including a GEAR UP 
scholarship program, will 
help address the inequities 
facing rural students, their 
families and their commu-
nities.” 

“The University of 
Maine at Farmington has 
a long history of support-
ing the success of students 
from rural communities, 
the first in their families 
to pursue postsecondary 
education and other under-
served students. Over the 

last 25 years, the GEAR UP 
program has transformed 
the futures of thousands of 
Maine students by raising 
their aspirations and prepar-
ing them to affordably at-
tend and complete college, 
helping more of Maine’s 
young people reach their 
full potential through this 
proven program,” said Uni-
versity of Maine Farming-
ton President Joseph Mc-
Donnell. “We are pleased 
that the U.S. Department 
of Education has agreed to 
fund this program to con-
tinue this work and grateful 
to Sens. Collins and King 
and Reps. Pingree and 
Golden for their ongoing 

support of our partnerships 
with Maine students and 
schools.” 

  GEAR UP Maine 
has prepared economical-
ly disadvantaged students 
in Maine for college by 
providing tutoring, mento-
ring, academic and career 
counseling, and exposure 
to college campuses since 
its establishment in 1998. 
Many of the participants of 
the program go on to earn 
college scholarships. 

Over the course of 
seven years, the annual 
$4 million grant funding 
will allow the program to 
follow cohorts of seventh 
graders through the first 

year of their post-second-
ary experience. GEAR UP 
Maine has  53 school part-
ners  located in Aroostook, 
Franklin, Hancock, Kenne-
bec, Oxford, Somerset and 
Washington counties. 

The Maine delegation 
has been supporting GEAR 
UP Maine for many years. 
In 2021, with the under-
standing of how many stu-
dents GEAR UP supports, 
they challenged the Depart-
ment of Education when it 
rejected UMaine’s applica-
tion for a renewed GEAR 
UP grant. They have also 
secured millions of dollars 
for the program in prior ap-
propriations spending bills.

Maine gets $272K for water quality monitoring at beaches   
BOSTON, ME (Au-

gust 11, 2023) – Today, 
the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) 
announced a $272,000 
grant to the Maine De-
partment of Environmen-
tal Protection to protect 
the health of beachgoers. 
This funding is part of 
$10.6 million in grants, 
announced in May, to help 
coastal and Great Lakes 
communities. The funding 
will support water quali-
ty monitoring and public 
notification programs for 
beaches. 

“With so many beach 

closures across New En-
gland this summer, peo-
ple want to know ‘where 
can I go swimming in 
clean water?’,” said EPA 
New England Regional 
Administrator David W. 
Cash. “Today’s grant will 
advance environmental 
justice in communities 
vulnerable to and over-
burdened by water quali-
ty impacts by supporting 
critical monitoring and 
notification programs. 
We will continue to work 
closely with our state, mu-
nicipal and local partners 
to deliver information 

that people need to make 
good decisions about their 
health. The results of mon-
itoring can also help us en-
force environmental laws 
and make investments, so 
beach closures become a 
thing of the past.”

This grant helps fund 
programs to ensure that 
beachgoers know when 
our coastal waters are safe 
for swimming and recre-
ation. 

Under the Beaches 
Environmental Assess-
ment and Coastal Health 
(BEACH) Act, EPA 
awards grants to eligible 

state, Tribal, and terri-
torial applicants to help 
them and their local gov-
ernment partners monitor 
water quality at coastal 
and Great Lakes beaches. 
When bacteria levels are 
too high for safe swim-
ming, these agencies or 
their local partners notify 
the public and post beach 
warnings or closings. 

Since 2001, EPA 
has awarded nearly $216 
million in BEACH Act 
grants, including over 
$25 million to New En-
gland states, and almost 
$5.6 million to Maine, to 

test beach waters for ill-
ness-causing bacteria and 
help with public notifica-
tion and identification of 
the problem. This program 
is essential for protecting 
the health of beachgoers 
across the country. 

“With 3,500 miles of 
iconic and pristine coast-
line, Maine is a haven for 
beachgoers. Especially 
during the summer sea-
son that draws crowds 
from across the country, 
it’s critical our beaches 
and waters are safe,” said 
U.S. Senators Susan Col-
lins and Angus King and 

Representatives Chellie 
Pingree and Jared Golden. 
“The BEACH Act funding 
announced for Maine to-
day will help better mon-
itor water quality and in-
form the public of unsafe 
conditions, so Mainers 
and all who visit our state 
can safely enjoy all Vaca-
tionland has to offer.”

EPA’s 2023 BEACH 
Act grant funding will be 
allocated to the following 
New England states, con-
tingent upon their meet-
ing the eligibility require-
ments:  EPA Region 1: 
Maine $272,000 

Maine Masons encourage thousands of kids to read
HOLDEN, ME 

(September 1, 2023) -- 
Maine Masonic Charita-
ble Foundation and local 
Maine Masonic Lodges 
provide bicycles for stu-
dents to win, simply by 
reading books. The ‘Bikes 
for Books’ program started 
16 years ago in partnership 
with schools and libraries 
in Maine communities.

Don Pratt, Deputy 
Grand Master of the Maine 
Masons says: ‘Over the 
past 16 years, we’ve been 
fortunate to give away 
over 15,000 bikes here in 
the state of Maine.”

Maine Masons have 
always been committed to 
helping local community 
organizations accomplish 
their goals. With funding 
from the Maine Mason-
ic Charitable Foundation, 
Maine Masons encourage 
students to read through 
their time-honored pro-
gram - ‘Bikes for Books’.

‘Bikes for Books’ is 
under the umbrella of the 
Foundation’s community 
funding initiative, MAC 
- Masons Assisting Com-
munities’. That initiative 
empowers Maine Masons 
to partner with organi-
zations and nonprofits in 
their communities and help 
provide additional funding 
through matching grant 
programs. Any questions 
about ‘Bikes for Books’ or 
other community program 
funding should be directed 
to a local Maine Masonic 
Lodge. The location and 
contact information of 

each Lodge plus more in-
formation about the vari-
ous programs can be found 
by visiting MaineMCF.
org. Scan the QR code be-
low to view a video about 
‘Bikes for Books’.

Susan Scacchi, Exec-
utive Director of the Maine 
Masonic Charitable Foun-
dation, says: “The Trustees 
have committed additional 
funding to ensure that lo-

cal Masonic Lodges have 
the resources they need 
to continue to be leaders 
in their communities and 
provide assistance where 
it is needed most. We en-
courage nonprofits and 
towns to reach out to their 
nearby Masonic Lodges 
for volunteers and support 
- together we will make a 
difference.”

The Maine Mason-

ic Charitable Foundation, 
improving lives in Maine 
through charity and good 
works.

Send all items for
What’s Going On

to the Editor.
Deadline is
Friday by five.
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Discover The Truth About CDs!   
CD Interest Rates Are At An All Time Low. 
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                                            Call now for a FREE Guide:   
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ACCOUNTANT

CHIROPRACTOR

PRINTING

Family Chiropractic Center

1485 Lisbon Street, Lewiston

207.783.0078
www.familychirome.com



Experience Life

23 Goldthwaite Rd. 
Auburn, ME 04210

PO Box 715 
Lewiston, ME 04243

AUBURN SELF STORAGE, LLC

PHONE 376-3325  

Auburn 207-783-9111   Norway 207-743-7777
AustinPA.com

Your Financial Team

SHIPPING

SELF STORAGE

Computer Diagnostics • Yokohama Tires
Repairs • Alignments • Inspection Station

Gas • Clear K1 • Tune-ups • Brakes • Batteries

260 S. Main St., Auburn • 782-9144 

Dan & Don Poisson
dfpoisson@aol.com

Poisson & Sons 
Auto Care Center, Inc.

The Only Full-Service Gas Station in Auburn!

AUTO CARE

PAINTING

9 N. River Road in Auburn ~ www.AuburnGoinPostal.com ~ 784-9900

MARINE SERVICES

Locally Owned

Marine Service

237 Lewiston Road • Topsham, ME 04086 • (207) 725-5997
www.pontesmarine.com

American 
Builders

Call 207-500-8100
For FREE Estimates

Quality Work with References Available

Custom Building & Remodeling

Fully Insured • 5 Year Workmanship Warranty

Call Tyler
500-8100

Finish Carpenter

CONTRACTORS

Interiors • Exteriors
Free Estimates

WADE J. LIBBY
WJLibbyPainting@gmail.com

Drywall Repair
Pressure Washing

CELL: 207.210.0605

FREE DELIVERY L/A

777-1520
www.sweetpeafloraldesignsme.com

Sweet Pea Des igns
FLOWER SHOPPE

FLOWER SHOPPE

PHOTOGRAPHY WEB HOSTING

CD’S

Executive Portraits • Business photographs • Videos

Bell Studios, Inc.

PHOTOGRAPHY

MASONRY
Jason Hodsdon

JasonHodsdonMasonry@gmail.com

Masonry • Culture Stones
Chimneys • Chimney Cleaning

Repointing & Repairs
Restoration

Stainless Steel Liners

North Monmouth
(207) 215-3557

Fully Insured 
Free Estimates

20+ Years of Experience

Business Directory

Contact us today for possible openings in our 
business directory! Info@TwinCitytimes.com.

RICK OSGOOD 
owner

207-782-0525 
phone

Full Service Commercial Printer 
Color & B/W Printing & Copying

Large Format • Posters 
Booklets • Carbonless Forms

Letterheads • Envelopes 
Business Cards • Labels • Tags 

Design Service • and More!

2 Great Falls Plaza, Suite 1B  
Auburn ME 04210
info@evergreencustomprinting.com

EVERGREEN
CUSTOM PRINTING, INC.
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Calendar
Send your submissions to the Editor. More online.

2nd and 4th Wednes-
day each month
LEWISTON -- 

MAKE ART WITH 
ARTVAN 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday each month, 
3:30PM starting Septem-
ber 13th

ArtVan will be pro-
viding hands-on creative 
art program in the Chil-
dren’s Department of the 
Lewiston Public Library 
for children ages 5-14 
(ages 5-8 must be ac-
companied by an adult) 
for self-expression, per-
sonal growth, and fun.

Free. All art sup-
plies will be provided. 
513-3133; www.LPLon-
line.org

Oct 21
WESTBROOK -- 

Annual Holiday Craft 
Fair and Silent Auction

Where:   Prides 
Corner Community 
Church,  235 Pride St. 
Westbrook, ME 04038

When:  October 21, 
from 9AM to 3PM

Handmade crafts, 
baked goods and very 
popular silent auction 
items featuring sports 
memorabilia, game tick-
ets, themed gift baskets, 
fabulous items and gift 
certificates!   SILENT 
AUCTION ENDS AT 
2PM.

Oct 24
VIRTUAL -- Food 

Addicts in Recovery 
Anonymous is holding 
a virtual public informa-
tion meeting that is open 
to anyone interested in 

finding out more about 
FA. Meeting Date: Tues-
day, October 24, 2023. 
Meeting Time: 9:00 am

Please contact 
Kathy C. 207-233-4541 
for zoom information or 
for more information.

Oct 25
LEWISTON -- Hir-

ing Event on Wednes-
day, October 25th from 
10:00am-noon at the 
Lewiston CareerCenter, 
5 Mollison Way, Lewis-
ton.  Bring your best self 
and speak with multiple 
employers all offering 
great job opportunities!  
The event is free and 
open to the public.   For 
a list of participating 
employers, visit:  https://
www.mainecareercenter.
com/locations/jobfair.
shtml?id=11925243

Oct 27 – Nov 5
AUBURN -- Com-

munity Little The-
atre presents the musical 
comedy  The Drowsy 
Chaperone. When a die-
hard theatre fan plays 
his favorite cast album, 
the characters come to 
life in this hilarious mu-
sical farce!  A  loving 
sendup of the Jazz Age 
musical that features 
one show-stopping song 
and dance number af-
ter another.   Show dates 
are  October 27, 28, No-

vember 2 & 3 at 7:30 
p.m., and October 29 & 
November 4 & 5 at 2:00 
p.m. All performances 
at CLT on  30 Academy 
Street in Auburn. Tick-
ets and more information 
at www.laclt.com

Oct 27
BAR MILLS -- The 

Originals present  OUT-
SIDE MULLINGAR  a 
play by John Patrick 
Shanley at Saco Riv-
er Theatre, 29 Salmon 
Falls Road, Bar Mills, 
ME, Oct 27, 28,  Nov 2, 
3, 4 at 7:30pm and Oct 
29 at 2:30pm. Tickets: 
$15 General Admission 
at  www.sacorivertheate.
org or call 207-929-6473 
for reservations.

Oct 28
BUXTON -- Had-

dock Supper Buffet  - 
Saturday, October 28, 
2023 - 5:00 pm at Liv-
ing Waters Church, 
Parker Farm Road, 
Buxton.  Suggested do-
nation:  $10 Adult,  $5 
Child,  $20  Family. 
Please note: We will of-
fer the option of takeout 
containers for those who 
do not want to come in-
side for seating. Wearing 
of face masks for those 
who wish is optional. 
Hand sanitizer is avail-
able for those who wish 
to use it.

Oct 28, 29
LEWISTON, TOP-

SHAM -- “Soulful Ex-
pressions” Saturday, 
Oct. 28, 2023, 7:00 p.m.  
- Franco Center, Lew-
iston; Sunday, Oct. 29, 
2023, 2:30 p.m. - Orion 
Performing Arts Center, 
Topsham

Oct 28
GRAY -- First Con-

gregational Church of 
Gray Saturday Night 
Church Supper Saturday, 
October 28, 2023, @5:00 
P. M. at the Parish House, 
5 Brown Street, Gray

Handicapped Ac-
cessible. Meals are 
singled-sized and are 
$10.00 each. Please pay 
at the door. The Menu 
includes: Variety of Cas-
seroles & Salads, Baked 
Pea Beans, Red Hot 
Dogs, Breads, Assort-
ment of Desserts & Bev-
erages.

Phone # day of the 
supper - 657-4279

Nov 4, Dec 2, Jan 
6, Feb 3, Mar 2, Apr 6, 

May 4
WESTBROOK -- 

Prides Corner Commu-
nity Church, 235 Pride 
St. Bean Supper $10 per 
person: Two kinds of 
baked  beans, mac and 
cheese, ham, coleslaw, 
bread and brownie.   Eat 
in at 5:00PM or Take Out 
from 4:30-5:30PM.  Call 
207-415-9260 to reserve 
your individual meal  to-
day.

Nov 11
TURNER CEN-

TER -- Christmas Craft 
Fair Saturday, Nov. 11th 
from 8 to 1at the Uni-
versalist Church, Turner 
Center, across from the 
Gazebo. Crafts and Attic 
Treasures. Lunch avail-
able. 

Nov 18
GORHAM -- 

Christmas  Craft  Fair 
9:00am - 2:00pm

White Rock Friend-
ship Club and the White 
Rock Grange #380 will 
host our annual Christ-
mas  Craft  Fair. Over 30 
crafters offering  jewelry, 
sewn & knitted items, 
home decor and much 
more!

Nov 19
SABATTUS -- 

Our Lady of the Rosa-
ry Christmas craft fair 
on Saturday, November 
18th from 9 to 3. The 
fair will be located in the 
lower level of the church 
at 131 High St. in Sabat-
tus. We’ll have around 
30 crafters and vendors, 
a basket raffle, and a 

bake sale. Come join us.
Jan 20, 21

L E W I S T O N , 
TOPSHAM -- “Song 
& Dance Music from 
Around the World” Sat-
urday, Jan. 20, 2024, 
7:00 p.m.  - Franco Cen-
ter, Lewiston; Sunday, 
Jan. 21, 2024, 2:30 p.m. 
- Orion Performing Arts 
Center, Topsham

Mar 23, 24
LEWISTON, TOP-

SHAM -- “A New Ar-
tistic Mélange” - Emily 
Isaacson, Guest Conduc-
tor  Saturday, Mar. 23, 
2024, 7:00 p.m. -  Franco 
Center, Lewiston; Sun-
day, Mar. 24, 2024, 2:30 
p.m.  - Orion Performing 
Arts Center, Topsham

May 18, 19
LEWISTON, TOP-

SHAM -- “Cityscape, 
Seascape, Soundscape” 
Saturday, May 18, 2024, 
7:00 p.m. -  Franco Cen-
ter, Lewiston   ; Sunday, 
May 19, 2024, 2:30 p.m. 
- Orion Performing Arts 
Center, Topsham



 Page 15Thursday, October 19, 2023

Send payment with completed form to our bookkeeping office:  
89 Union Street, Suite 1014 Auburn, ME 04210 or email it to us!

ware engineer
Defendify is looking for a 
senior full stack engineer 
to join full-time. Small 
team/big results. Fun + 
flexible + always inter-
esting. Come build our 
award-winning, all-in-
one cybersecurity plat-
form. Position informa-
tion and to apply: www.
defendify.com/careers.

PAINTING
Interiors and Exteriors. 
23 years full time, ref-
erences upon request, 
seniors and veterans 
discount on labor, free 
estimates. Call for on site 
review of your project 
with advice on what you 
have now and the best 
way to proceed. Call 
207-786-9849

SENIOR TRIPS

NOVEMBER 29, 2023 
TO DECEMBER 1, 2023 
- WHITE MOUNTAIN 
HOTEL & RESORT – 
This trip includes 2 nights 
lodging, 2 breakfasts, 1
lunch, 2 dinners and 2 
different entertainment 
shows,  an Aust r ian 
sleigh ride at Nestlenook 
Farm in Jackson, NH., 
shopping at Settler’s
G r e e n  o r  i n  t o w n 
shopping.  A l l  room 

Classified Ads
CRAFT FAIR

Christmas Craft Fair
Saturday, Nov. 11th 
from 8 to 1 At the Uni-
versalist Church, Turn-
er Center, across from 
the Gazebo
Crafts, and Attic Trea-
sures. Lunch available

CLEANERS
CC Island Cleaning 
Company. Seasonal, 
A i r  B & B ,  h o m e s . 
Cleaning with care. 
Call for a quote. Denise 
(207) 420-4952.

MJ’s- Cleaning
O v e r 1 0 y e a r s ex-
perience. Reasonable 
rates. Available to work
with your schedule.
Call: 207-539-3204.

CLEANING
Commercial Office 
C l e a n i n g .  1 s t 
Choice Floor Care & 
Building Maintenance. 
Commercial cleaning 
company wi th 25+ 
years experience and 
fully insured. 1 day a 
week or more we can 
do it all. Call, email or 
text. (207) 956-3114 
s t e p h e n @ 1 s t c o i c e 
f l o o r c a r e . c o m 
www.1stchoicefloorcare.
com

FOR SALE
Wood boiler – Must go! 
$2,500. Alternate heat-
ing carbon steel wood 
boiler. Purchased in 
1996 for $6,800. New 
door seal, bricks, blan-
ket, and silicone card 
bead. Includes cycle 
timer and plumb fittings. 
1,400#. Model E100 
wood gun. Can be lifted 
directly into your trailer.
GORHAM. (207) 222-
2755.

HOUSE KEEPING

Housekeeping/ House 
Arranging small items 
to  a id  in  mobi l i ty. 
S m a l l  j o b s / s p r i n g 
cleaning and removal 
of unwanted items. 
Scheduled regularly 
and ongoing. (207) 705-
7989

LIVE & CODE 
IN MAINE

Maine cybersecurity 
startup seeks local soft-

and meal taxes &amp; 
gratu i t ies  inc luded. 
The price is $589.00 
pe r  pe rson  doub le 
occupancy. A $100.00 
deposit per person is 
due at registration. Final 
payment is due October 
28, 2023. Pick up location 
is The Auburn Mall (in 
back of J.C. Penney) 500
Center Street, Auburn, 
ME at 10:30 A.M. 

APRIL 11 – 19, 2024 – 
THE FRENCH RIVIERA 
– Trip includes 9 days, 7 
Breakfasts, 2 Lunches 
and 3 dinners.  Lodg-
ing for 7 nights in the 
same hotel. Highlights 
are Nice, Food Tour & 
Tasting, Nice Flower 
Market, Monaco, Monte 
Carlo, Grasse, Cannes, 
Saint-Honorat Island 
& Wine Tasting, Villa 
Ephrussi de Rothcild, 
St. Paul de Vence and 
much more.

MAY 11 – 19, 2024 – 
BILTMORE ESTATE & 
ASHEVILLE, NC - Trip 
includes 8 nights lodg-
ing including 4 nights 
in the Asheville area, 8 
breakfasts and 6 din-
ners and a guided tour 
of the Asheville, North 
Carolina area.  We will 
have a full day visit to 
the spectacular Bilt-
more Estate, America’s 
largest privately owned 

home.  We will visit the 
Biltmore Village that 
connects the estates 
present and past and 
provides a place for 
dining, shopping and 
historical exhibits.  We 
will also visit the Ant-
ler Village and winery.  
We will tour the Blue 
Ridge Parkway with a 
guide and stops along 
the way.  A $75.00 de-
posit per person is due 
when signing up.  Price 
is $1,245.00 pp double 
occupancy which in-
cludes all entrance fees, 
meal tips and bus driver 
tip.

JUNE 15 – 23, 2024 - 
WESTERN CANADA’S 
ROCKIES, LAKES & 
WINE COUNTRY - This 
trip includes 9 days and 
8 breakfasts, 2 lunches 
and 3 dinners.  High-
lights of this trip are 
Calgary, Albertan BBQ, 
Banff, Bow Falls, Lake 
Louise, Revelstoke Rail-
way Museum, Okana-
gan Valley, Vineyard Din-
ner and Wine Tasting, 
Stanley Park, Granville 
Island and much more.  
Call Claire or Cindy for 
more information.

OCTOBER 6 – 14, 
2024 - NOVA SCOTIA, 
PRINCE EDWARD IS-
LAND & NEW BRUNS-
WICK – Trip includes 8 

nights lodging, 8 break-
fasts, 1 lunch, and 6 
dinners.  You will have 
a guided tour of Aca-
dia National Park, Hal-
ifax, Peggy’s Cove & 
Lunenburg.  We will visit 
King’s Landing Histori-
cal Settlement and have 
a guided tour of Prince 
Edward Island including 
Anne of Green Gable’s 
Home.  We will have ad-
mission to the Hopewell 
Rocks and you will visit 
the Waterside Town of 
Saint John, New Bruns-
wick and much more.  A 
$75.00 deposit is due 
when signing up.  Price 
is $1,639.00 per person 
double occupancy and 
this includes all entrance 
fees, meal tips and bus 
driver tip.

If interested in any of 
these trips or upcom-
ing trips, please con-
tact Claire Bilodeau at 
784-0302 or 576-8604 
or Cindy Boyd at 345-
9569.  If we are not 
available, please leave 
a message and we will 
call you as soon as we 
can.

SUPERVISED 
EXERCISE

Fit to Function, individ-
ualized exercise pro-
gramming promoting 

function through fitness. 
All ages welcome with 
emphasis on middle 
aged and older adults. 
Currently offered at pri-
vate Lewiston gym, in-
home options available. 
Call Mike Phelan for 
more information. 207-
577-8777

WANTED
Full & Part Time

John ’s  C leaners  in 
Lewiston is seaking 
a garment pressor & 
del ivery person. No 
experience necessary. 
We wil l train. Pay is 
$14 -$16 / hr with paid 
holidays. Call 784-9096 
or apply in person.

Best
Source
for Arts, 

Music and 
Theater!

Your
Hometown

Paper.
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1Annual Percentage Yield as of 9/26/2023. Rates subject to change without notice. $50,000 minimum to 
open and earn the advertised dividend. Early withdrawals subject to penalty. Federally insured by NCUA.

Open 
NOW

OR Call
221-5000

55  ..2525APY1
%

12 months

ShareShare
CertificateCertificate

$50k or greater

Insulate. Be comfortable.  
Save money.
Incentives up to $9,200 for  
income-eligible households.

Visit efficiencymaine.com for program details or call 866-376-2463.

Start today by scanning this QR 
code and see if you prequalify.

It takes less than 5 minutes.

Lewiston improves Auburn Savings Recreation Field 
L E W I S T O N , 

ME (September 22, 
2023)  –  Lewiston Public 
Works announced today 
that they will manage 
the improvements to Au-
burn Savings Recreation 
Field, located at  Lew-
iston’s  Mike McGraw 
Park,  280 Bartlett Street. 
Once completed, the proj-
ect will improve turf qual-

ity, field playability, and 
safety will be enhanced. 

Improvements to 
the 1.5 acre field will in-
clude: Leveling in low 
areas; Rolling to create 
an ultra-smooth surface; 
Aeration to improve field 
drainage and overall turf 
health; Seeding and loam-
ing; Programming of ir-
rigation system water cy-

cling 
The work will ne-

cessitate a three-week 
field closure due to seed 
germination and root es-
tablishment. The field will 
open at the close of three 
weeks, weather permit-
ting.

  “We are excited 
about the updates to this 
field as part of Lewiston’s 

multi-field offerings,” 
said Megan Bates, Depu-
ty Public Works Director 

of Highway/Open Spaces. 
“The work being done will 
result in marked improve-

ments, and we appreciate 
residents’ patience during 
the field closure.”


